SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT
March 15, 1950

The Board of Directors of the Sand Hill River Drainage and Conservancy District met at
Crookston, Minnesota, in the Court House, on March 15, 1950.

The president, Ole G. Olson, called the meeting to order. All directors were present and also
M.M. Nygaard, Polk County Engineer.

The president then called for the reading of the minutes of the last meeting. The minutes were
ready by M.J. Mjelde, secretary. There being no omissions or corrections, the president approved the
minutes read.

There being no old business, the president called for new business. The president explained
that the purpose of the meeting was called to discuss the bridges on the Sand Hill Ditch with the County
Engineer, M.M. Nygaard, and the following discussion was held.

Bridges in Hubbard Township were first discussed and the one furthest west would have to be
repaired immediately.

The bridge on No. #10 should be new. The next bridge at Swensons’ should be eliminated. The
bridge between Scandia Township and Reis Township should be new. The Bridge on road #14 is alright.
The bridge at Nolte’s should come out and the one up east should be moved in. Same at Scott’s. Mr.
Nygaard reported that bridge raising at Schumacher’s would be done by Army Corps.

Getting back to the one on town line between Scandia and Hubbard, if piling was down enough
there it could be lengthened with longer approaches. Mr. Nygaard agreed to write Minneapolis
Construction Co. in regard to Dept. of Piling on this bridge.

Motion made by Henry Nolte and seconded by Martin Braaten to adjourn. Motion carried and
the president declared the meeting duly adjourned.

N.J. Mjelde, Secretary



